
Attention all competitors, 

 

Majestic Farm is recommending a NEW protocol due to the EHV and Strangles 
outbreaks that are currently occurring in northern Ohio. While we still only require 
competitors to submit current negative Coggins and a vaccine record for each 
horse, it is strongly recommended that each individual competitor perform a few 
simple checks to ensure the safety of both their horse and the other horses present 
on our show grounds. 

- Monitor for fevers exceeding 101.5 degrees. 
- Avoid nose to nose contact between horses. 
- Receive routine vet care and vaccinations. 

At Majestic Farm, to ensure optimal safety for all horses and competitors attending, 
we will have a minimum of ONE stall spacing between barn groups attending our 
shows. 

If your horse is showing any symptoms of illness of has been confirmed positive for 
any disease within 30 days of the competition, please do not attend. 

As a premier boarding and show facility, our top priority is keeping all horses safe 
and free of disease. 

 

Thank you, 

Barbara McCarthy 

Director of Horse Operations 

Show Manager 

(513) 266-2567 

5700 State Route 132 

Batavia, OH 45103 

 


